
Remember in Prayer 

We are a multi-generational church inviting a lost and broken  

world to experience life in Jesus by praising God, growing in  

faith, encouraging one another, serving all, and sharing Christ.  

Central Reformed Church 

113 N. Main Ave. Rev. Jesse Henkle, Lead Pastor 

Sioux Center, IA 51250  Office Phone: 712-722-1441 

Office Hours:  9:00 am-2:00 pm Prayer Line: 712-722-3695 

Website: www.centralreformed.org office@centralreformed.org 

Library Hours: weekdays approx. 9 am-2:30 pm;  Sat & Sun 9 am-noon 

March 30, 2025   9:30 a.m. 
 

“May the grace of the Lord Jesus Christ, and the 

love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit 

be with you all.”   2 Corinthians 13:14 
 
   

Prelude: How Deep the Father’s Love For Us 

Welcome 

* As for Me and My House  

Congregational Prayer 

* Way Maker  

* O Praise the Name  

Children ages 4-K are dismissed to the Fireside Room  

for Children in Worship. 

Scripture:  2 Corinthians 12 

Message:  The Real McCoy 

* The Blessing 

* Benediction 

 
Message: Pastor Jesse Henkle 

Reader: Grant Willits 

Worship Team: Brian Vanden Brink, Monte Vander Velde,  

Kevin Marra, Anna and Annika De Goei, Emily Schuiteman,  

Minerva Bomgaars, Rachel Henkle, Jay Brink, Jeff Rens,  

Robbie Cundy, and the Central Worship Choir 

Tech: Bev Schelling, Brian Schmalbeck, Logan Negus,  

Payton Boone  

 

* you may stand as able 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

April 6-12 

April  6 Val Brink, Ardith Lein, Samantha Olson, 

 Harold Van Wettering  

April  7 Ezra Hibma, Adrean De Kam,  

 Dilynn Hulleman, Rod Van Beek,  

 Kathy Voskuil  

April  8 Jay Oliver, Ron Schreiner  

April  9 Natalie Huisman, Marissa Negus,  

 Kendyl Stoker 

 Bob Kraai – 84 yrs 

 Rog & Minerva Bomgaars – 49 yrs 

April  10 Taylor Card  

April  11 Mary Dell Brommer, Nicole De Weerd,  

 Mike Hibma, Marlys Kroll 

April  12 Sydney Packer, Lincoln Smit 

______________ 

Expression of sympathy to Rick & Pam Anderson, and 
Melissa & Lewis Hackbart and family, on the loss of their 
father-in-law, grandfather and great-grandfather Arnold 
Hulshof of Sioux Center, on March 25.  

Expression of sympathy to Shawn & Jamie Lyman and 
family, and Jacen & Timae Saavedra and family, on the 
loss of their grandma, great-grandma, and great-great-
grandma Lena Evertse of Hull, who passed on March 23.  

Harlan Kamerman – a routine check-up led to the 
discovery of a spot in his lungs; he is awaiting further 
testing and biopsy to find out more. 

Mona Van Voorst – will undergo a total knee 
replacement surgery at the local hospital on Tuesday, 
April 1. 

Stan Rozeboom – underwent hernia surgery on Friday, 
March 21, and faces a 5-week recovery. 

 Congratulations to Blake & Julie Boone on the birth of 
a son, Levi Evan, on March 24.  

We are participating in a weekly prayer for one Sioux 
Center congregation. This week please pray for the 
Bridge of Hope and Pastors Sam & Gail Ashmore. 

To Make a Prayer Request, please contact your care 
group elder, Payton Boone (712-722-3697), or the office.   

If you would like to receive the prayer line by email, 
please send an email to: office@centralreformed.org with 
the subject line: add to prayer line. We will email it to you 
with each pertinent update.  

______________ 

Note of Thanks 

 To our Central Church family! Words cannot express 
our thankfulness in our hearts and our gratitude for your 
outpouring support throughout our journey, with prayers, 
talks, words of encouragement, along with cards, gas 
cards, etc. God is good all the time. The way God has 
worked through your hearts is very humbling. Thank you 
for listening to his prompting. We serve an Awesome 
God. 
 ~ Blessings to each of you, from Brenda, Dale and the 
rest of the Kraayenbrink family!! 

Vacation Bible School  
at Central! 

Please join us for a week of fun & learning 
at True North VBS! 

⚫ June 9-13    ⚫ 9:00-12:30    
⚫ Kids ENTERING Kindergarten-6th grade 
⚫ Noon meal provided     ⚫ Cost = Free! 

 

You can use this link or QR code  
to REGISTER or to VOLUNTEER.  
Please contact Emily Cundy  
or Katie Kelderman if you  
would like more information! 

 https://centralreformed.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/2828985  

mailto:office@centralreformed.org
https://centralreformed.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/2828985


Today, March 30 – 4th Sunday in Lent 

8:00 am  Worship Team rehearsal  

8:30 am  Central Strings rehearsal – any string players 

 from Central are welcome to join. 

9:30 am  Worship service in person and livestream. 

 Pastor Jesse Henkle will deliver the message. 

10:45 am  Sunday School for all ages  

10:45 am  Central 101 Membership Class  

6:30 a.m.  Administrative Team meeting 

Youth Activities 

 5:15-7:30 pm  Choir & Logos – note that Program  

  practice will run until 7:30 

 7:00 pm  FOCUS 7th-8th youth group 

 7:15 pm  CHAOS 9th-12th youth group  

7:00 pm  Property Team meeting 

8:45 am  K-6th Youth Choir rehearsal 

9:30 am  Worship service in person and livestream. 

 The Prodigal Clown will be presented by the  

   K-6th grade Youth Choir. 

10:45 am  No youth Sunday School – a Reception for  

 all will be held in the Fellowship Hall. 

____________ 
 

Guests and Visitors – Welcome!   

We invite you to share a cup of coffee   

with us following the service! 

____________ 

Viewers can watch today’s service and past services on the  
internet from Central’s website at www.centralreformed.org 

We are also live on Central Facebook page. “Like” us!  

The televised service may be viewed on  

Monday at 1:30 p.m. on Cable Channel 12.  

Radio broadcast: Sunday, 11:00 a.m. on KSOU-FM  93.9    

 Wednesday, April 2 

Serving this Week 

TODDLER NURSERY:  (12 months-age 3, lower level)  

Care is provided during the worship service. Parents: please 
keep your children at home if they appear ill. Please pick up 
children promptly following the worship service. 

 Today, March 30: 
  Matt & Cacey De Kam, Pacey Willits 

 Next Week, April 6: 
  Joyce and Shanyn Leusink, Anna Oostenink 
   

INFANT NURSERY:  (0-12 months)   
 Located at the bottom of the east staircase, Room 112.  
 The infant nursery is open for parents’ use but is unstaffed 
   

COFFEE SERVERS:  

 Today, March 30:   
  Before:  Dave & Wenda Horstman 
  After:  Larry & Erma Te Grotenhuis 

 Next Week, April 6:   
  Before:  Verlyn & Robin Mulder 
  After:  Denny & Carol Van Den Berg  
   

DOOR GREETERS:  

 Today, March 30: 
  Narthex:  Jason & Megan Moeller family 
  West:  Donna Van Muyden  
  South:  Dave & Dot Mulder 

 Next Week, April 6: 
  Narthex:  Jack & Marcie Schuiteman family 
  West:  J. Schuiteman family 
  South:  Steve & Laura Heitritter 
   

CHILDREN IN WORSHIP: (ages 4-Kindergarten) 
 Today, March 30:  Emily Kurtzleben  
  Sadie Van Gorp, Silas Hibma, Peyton Rens, 
  Gavin and Aislinn Bruhn  
 Next Week, April 6:  no class due to musical program  

______________ 

 

“I’m a Central Kid” Bag  filled with a coloring book  
and crayons may be picked up by children for use 
during the service from the NE corner of the sanctuary 
before worship. There are bags for both older & 
younger children. Please replace at end of the service. 
to use again next week. 

 

Central Notes Weekly Calendar 

Next Sunday, April 6 – 5th Sunday in Lent 

Tuesday, April 1 

Thursday, April 3 

Coming Next Week 

Central Youth Choir Musical Program 

Reception to follow in the Fellowship Hall, all are invited. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 6   The K-6th grade Youth Choir Musical  

 Program and Reception following 

April 13   Palm Sunday, the PreK-2nd grade Youth 

  Choir  will sing 

April 17   Maundy Thursday Service at 7:00 pm 

  with The Lord’s Supper 

April 20   Easter Services at 8:30 am and 10:00 am  

_____________________________________ 

Looking Ahead — Special Dates in April  

Highway 75 Project 

It is expected that the highway in front of Central will  
be closed on April 1 and not reopen until the end of 
August. We know the disruption is on everyone’s minds 
and we will need to make some adjustments to deal 
with traffic flow and the loss of parking.  

We are asking that if anyone is able-bodied, please 
park at Fareway in order to leave the closer spots for 
the elderly and those with small children. Thank you for 
your patience and cooperation as we navigate this 
situation together.  

http://www.centralreformed.org

